Joint Statement by Conference Participants
on the International Human Rights Day
The anniversary of the day when the UN General Assembly adopted the Universal Declaration of Human Rights has become an international holiday for whole humankind. Even after 57 years, the Declaration is as relevant as it always has been.
However, the conditions under which the rights stipulated in it have to be continuously enforced are changing, the ways in which human rights are violated and human dignity is jeopardised are changing. It is important to follow this development and to adjust the attention, which must be devoted to the protection of human rights, to the actual development in this area.
After accession to the European Union, European standards and guarantees have significantly enlarged the protection of human rights in Slovakia. However, we will not manage without an active civic attitude to human rights today or in the future. On this occasion of the 10-th of December, which is a part of the European Year of Citizenship through Education: from National Experience to European Possibilities, we urge this attitude. For us, this is a long-term task, which does not end with the year 2005. It is the level of civil and political rights that causes our concern for human rights. Education to conscious, engaged citizenship starts with the education to human rights. Our efforts must take this direction in the nearest future.
Bratislava, on the eve of the 2005 International Human Rights Day 
